
    E - Gazette Mk II 

 

New Zealand Antique & Historical Arms Association Inc.  # 5  May 2011 

 

EDITORIAL 

This edition is coming to you early because I am off to Nepal at Easter for a trekking holiday around the 

lower slopes of Annapurna. 

 

I have already sent you a copy of the Arms (MSSA Firearms and Import Controls) Amendment Bill 

2011 and the Police Regulatory Impact Statement. I hope you read them, because it should concern all 

firearms owners.  

 

Thanks to those of you who have contributed to the e- Gazette MK II.  The distribution list is also slowly 

growing.  Remember this is your newsletter, so let me have your views and comments. 

 

If you have comments to make or news or articles to contribute, send them to oilyrag@xtra.co.nz  
All views (and errors) expressed here are those of the Editor and not necessarily those of the NZAHAA Inc. 

 

Phil Cregeen, Editor oilyrag@xtra.co.nz  

 

ARMS (MSSA & IMPORT CONTROL) AMENDMENT BILL 2011, Some initial thoughts: 
 
You may think that this Bill does not affect you as the licensed owner of a firearm, or a collector of antiques, because 

it is about air guns and imitation guns, or MSSAs that you do not own.  You would be wrong. 

We are told that criminals use imitation or look-alike air guns to commit crimes.   Is it not better to have criminals  

using guns that cannot kill people rather than the real thing that can?  We have seen what happened in the UK when 

hand-guns were banned, criminals carried on regardless acquiring hand-guns and shooting people in ever greater 

numbers. If petty criminals are denied the use of imitation guns will they not just go out and steal the real thing or 

use an equally more dangerous and available weapon such as a machete or knife? It could be yours.  It is interesting 

that no statistics have been collected on the use of imitation guns in crime, so is there really a problem? 

Many collectors collect air guns and who is to dictate what the limit of their interest should be?  Also people who do 

not want the restrictions and costs associated with collecting real firearms may choose look-alike airguns as a 

cheaper and easier alternative, why should they be denied this hobby?   

MSSA:  the new act would appear to allow ANY firearm to be declared an MSSA by regulation.  Note a pistol grip can 

now be defined by regulation, or any other feature that the Police decide can make a firearm an MSSA.  What next 

an open cheque book for any anti gun Police Commissioner! 

And what real value is the right of appeal for any firearm that is declared an MSSA, will a judge go against the Police 

when they can write the definition to their own satisfaction? 

Please don’t be complacent about this, it is yet another nail in the coffin of civilian ownership of guns and 
should be resisted with the combined strength of all New Zealand firearm owners. 
 
It is to be hoped that the leaders of our Association will campaign vigorously against this Bill 
 
Let me have your views, but better still tell your Branch Rep and consider talking to your MP, this is an 
election year after all. 
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INTERSTING BAYONET ( Photo:  Phil Cregeen) 
South African Pattern No 9 Bayonet for No 4 Rifle illustrated below with a British No 9 Mk I bayonet dated 1950 

(bottom).  These bayonets were made in the 1960s by ARMSCOR, and use a standard No 9 socket with a FN made 

Uzi SMG bayonet blade. There are no markings on the SA bayonet which has a blade length of 168mm and has an FN 

scabbard.    

 

Ref:  (S 6) British & Commonwealth Bayonets by ID Skennerton & R Richardson  
Do you have a modified or unusual bayonet that you would care to share with our readers?  Send details and a photo 
to oilyrag@xtra.co.nz  
Thanks to those members who sent details of their cut down Yataghan Bayonets, all similar but with minor 
variations, such as blade length, suggesting that they were modified by unit armourers. 

 

A NEW EDITOR FOR THE GAZETTE           

As announced at the AGM Rex Hill of Wellington Branch has volunteered his services to be the new 

editor for our quarterly printed Gazette. 

To submit articles or adverts for publication contacted Rex at:  rshill@xtra.co.nz or phone 04 569 3169 

NZAHAA 2012 CALENDAR 

The NZAHAA calendars which have been produced by Dennis Lally have proved to be most successful 

fund raisers for the Association over the past few years.  Thank you Dennis for all the work you put into this 

project.  It is hoped to create a calendar for 2012, and to this end all members are invited to submit images 

for inclusion.  You can e-mail images of items from your collection to oilyrag@xtra.co.nz or post them to: 

National Secretary, NZAHAA, PO Box 275, Whangarei, 0140 

See Photography Tips on Page 11  
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SUMMARY OF NZAHAA MANAGEMENT MEETING & AGM, APRIL 2011 

 
At a meeting of the Management Committee held in New Plymouth on Friday the 8 April 2011 the following matters 

were discussed and decisions taken. 

Publications:  A new Publications Portfolio team was approved and the services of Rex Hill accepted as the new 

Editor. It was recognised that the Gazette belongs to the members and to this end Branches were asked to assist in 

preparing articles and photographs for submission to the editor. A budget was approved for all aspects of the 

Gazette production. 

Arms Amendment Bill:  it is believed that AAB # 3 will be scrapped and AAB # 4 will be introduced next year,  (We 

now know different. Ed) meanwhile the Submission made by Northland Branch on AAB # 3 will remain the basis for 

future submissions and Northland Branch were tasked with drafting a submission to AAB # 4. 

Wellington Branch Grant:  Ideas for utilising the grant of $10,000 by Wellington Branch, announced last October, 

were discussed and Reps were asked to consult with their branches for ideas, in particular those that would promote 

a growth in membership. 

Policy reviews: The decision to discontinue national membership cards was reviewed, it was decided that the 

National Secretary would continue to supply blank cards to Branch Secretaries. 

The abolition of the joining fee and discount offered to new member proposers had been shown to have resulted in 

no increase in the number of new members joining.  These two measures are to be stopped immediately.  

Finance: It was recommended that subscriptions for 2012 remain at $70.  Acting on a recommendation from the 

Auditor the committee undertook to review the policy and rules governing travel reimbursement.  Meanwhile the 

previously existing policy to limit reimbursement for car travel to that of the discounted air fare was set aside. 

Portfolios:  A new portfolio for Promotions was added to the management structure.  This Portfolio will look after 

production of a calendar and other ideas for fundraising and promoting the Association. 

AGM Saturday 9 April 2011 

New members:  all new members listed were accepted. 

Election of Officers:  Kath Arnold was re-elected as President and Steve Privett as Vice President. 

Finance:  The 2010 Accounts were accepted.  Members were advised that subscriptions would remain at the current 

level for 2012 

Liaison:  It was reported that our application to have certain pistols declared antique by regulation had been 

rejected by the Police Firearms Advisory Committee. 

Promotions:  Members were asked to submit photos for the 2012 calendar to the National Secretary. 

Publications:   Kath Arnold introduced the new Gazette Editor, Rex Hill of Wellington Branch.  She also encouraged 

members to sign up to the e-gazette for all the latest news. 

COLFO:  Michael Dowling, Chairperson of COLFO , addressed the meeting on the work they have been doing. (see 

report below) 

 Scott Rose Bowl: was awarded to Rod Woods of Canterbury Branch for his article on the Hotchkiss Machine Gun. 

NZ Post: a concern was raised over the refusal by NZ Post to handle firearms, I am advised that COLFO are looking 

into this. 



 COLFO REPORT               

Michael Dowling advised the meeting that he had held meetings with Inspector Joe Green and also the 

Assistant Commissioner Operations in relations to new firearms legislation.  COLFO continued to 

promote the concept of “a fit and proper person” as being the most important factor in relation to 

firearm ownership. 

Recently COLFO has been asked to comment on the use of silenced pistols in competition, we 

commented on health and safety aspects and also noted that silenced weapons for military use are 

becoming of interest to collectors. Deactivate weapons are not recognized in New Zealand and this is a 

good thing because deactivation to current overseas standards completely destroys the internals of a 

weapon and hence their historical value.   

COLFO are also working to standardise the rules for importation of MSSAs. However owners of E Cat 

firearms must realize that their E endorsement is only valid if the conditions under which it was granted 

remain applicable, (i.e. still owned for the stated purpose). 

In response to a question from the floor Michael said COLFO were aware that some Police firearms 

policy was outside the provisions of the Arms Act.  He said that COLFO were working on this, but the 

best outcomes were achieved in small increments, working with police using the carrot rather than the 

stick.  The best long term results were achieved by working with government agencies from a position 

of mutual respect rather than taking the radical head to head approach on every issue.  COLFO is at 

times invited to attend government meetings as an observer because of their moderate approach. 

However NZAHAA has its own voice through its Police liaison person and should use this to look after 

collector’s specific interest. 

In reply to a question on Police policy on seized or stolen firearms Michael replied that COLFO are again 

working on this. He recommended that NZAHAA Branches could offer their services to local Arms 

Officer to take care of firearms that need to be removed from deceased estates or where domestic or 

mental health issues make it unsafe for firearms to be held in a home.  Police do not have facilities for 

taking good care of firearms that they hold. 

He advised that Arms Amendment  Bill No 3 was to be shelved and that AAB # 4 would most likely be 

introduced next year after the election.  COLFO will be attending a United Nations meeting in July 2012 

and will promote the NZ model for civilian ownership of firearms. In discussion with government 

agencies COLFO portray firearms collectors as amateur historians as this is a fair reflection of their 

interest and efforts.  

He wound up by saying that all firearms owners must ensure that they minimize the risk to the general 

public in the use of  firearms and in access to them by people who are not “fit and proper”. 

 

 

 

 

 

TARANAKI BRANCH AUCTION 

 

An excellent and efficiently conducted auction was held after the AGM.  Images of each lot were displayed 

on a screen and the lots were available for viewing throughout.  Very good prices were realised on some 

items, but there were also good bargains to be had.  Judge for yourselves: 

 



NZAHAA Taranaki Branch Inc. Auction Results for NZAHAA AGM, 9 April 2011 

Note: $0 indicates a withdrawn lot 
1 $2 
2 $14 
3 $0 
4 $200 
5 $150 
6 $55 
7 $60 
8 $58 
9 $60 
10 $31 
11 $10 
12 $31 
13 $25 
14 $160 
15 $220 
16 $150 
17 $0 
18 $150 
19 $165 
20 $170 
21 $80 
22 $20 
23 $55 
24 $60 
25 $80 
26 $28 
27 $100 
28 $0 
29 $0 
30 $0 
31 $75 
32 $170 
33 $100 
34 $45 
35 $30 
36 $100 
37 $35 
38 $30 
39 $115 
40 $30 
41 $10 
42 $40 
43 $10 
44 $320 
45 $0 
46 $82 
47 $50 
48 $120 
49 $20 
50 $22 
51 $0 
52 $34 
53 $125 
54 $105 
55 $26 
56 $50 

57 $50 
58 $35 
59 $30 
60 $12 
61 $160 
62 $145 
63 $145 
64 $150 
65 $0 
66 $10 
67 $75 
68 $0 
69 $0 
70 $400 
71 $1,100 
72 $900 
73 $1,660 
74 $1,600 
75 $1,200 
76 $1,000 
77 $0 
78 $275 
79 $250 
80 $0 
81 $0 
82 $0 
83 $20 
84 $7 
85 $10 
86 $40 
87 $6 
88 $13 
89 $4 
90 $3 
91 $5 
92 $18 
93 $0 
94 $0 
95 $10 
96 $16 
97 $10 
98 $50 
99 $35 
100 $23 
101 $10 
102 $95 
103 $60 
104 $12 
105 $20 
106 $80 
107 $0 
108 $10 
109 $10 
110 $0 
111 $20 
112 $850 

113 $1,350 
114 $340 
115 $850 
116 $0 
117 $300 
118 $0 
119 $500 
120 $0 
121 $310 
122 $30 
123 $30 
124 $26 
125 $0 
126 $30 
127 $20 
128 $21 
129 $5 
130 $0 
131 $21 
132 $0 
133 $0 
134 $10 
135 $16 
136 $7 
137 $5 
138 $120 
139 $5 
140 $21 
141 $4 
142 $5 
143 $4 
144 $5 
145 $5 
146 $250 
147 $250 
148 $0 
149 $30 
150 $110 
151 $300 
152 $60 
153 $200 
154 $120 
155 $250 
156 $100 
157 $100 
158 $0 
159 $25 
160 $0 
161 $20 
162 $30 
163 $30 
164 $100 
165 $80 
166 $90 
167 $35 
168 $0 

169 $80 
170 $0 
171 $0 
172 $0 
173 $100 
174 $0 
175 $100 
176 $0 
177 $0 
178 $100 
179 $100 
180 $100 
181 $100 
182 $45 
183 $95 
184 $10 
185 $10 
186 $10 
187 $75 
188 $10 
189 $78 
190 $20 
191 $22 
192 $65 
193 $16 
194 $5 
195 $50 
196 $10 
197 $35 
198 $35 
199 $22 
200 $40 
201 $20 
202 $60 
203 $15 
204 $0 
205 $0 
206 $0 
207 $500 
208 $760 
209 $55 
210 $0 
211 $0 
212 $50 
213 $50 
214 $0 
215 $380 
216 $470 
217 $50 
218 $0 
219 $0 
220 $0 
221 $20 
222 $0 
223 $100 
224 $400 

225 $0 
226 $100 
227 $0 
228 $0 
229 $0 
230 $410 
231 $10 
232 $0 
233 $20 
234 $250 
235 $0 
236 $0 
237 $0 
238 $0 
239 $0 
240 $30 
241 $0 
242 $17 
243 $52 
244 $14 
245 $17 
246 $18 
247 $5 
248 $64 
249 $10 
250 $0 
251 $10 
252 $20 
253 $30 
254 $10 
255 $0 
256 $220 
257 $120 
258 $700 
259 $790 
260 $56 
261 $140 
262 $0 
263 $10 
264 $40 
265 $85 
266 $22 
267 $32 
268 $510 
269 $820 
270 $150 
271 $70 
272 $18 
273 $0 
274 $0 
275 $0 
276 $0 
277 $760 
278 $0 
279 $0 
280 $0 

281 $0 
282 $60 
283 $60 
284 $0 
285 $0 
286 $70 
287 $110 
288 $10 
289 $10 
290 $30 
291 $0 
292 $26 
293 $0 
294 $650 
295 $0 
296 $0 
297 $1,400 
298 $460 
299 $3,050 
300 $0 
301 $500 
302 $0 
303 $0 
304 $750 
305 $0 
306 $0 
307 $0 
308 $250 
309 $210 
310 $1,200 
311 $600 
312 $2,200 
313 $0 
314 $0 
315 $550 
316 $400 
317 $450 
318 $400 
319 $15 
320 $35 
321 $11 
322 $0 
323 $20 
324 $10 
325 $15 
326 $21 
327 $80 
328 $55 
329 $60 
330 $22 
331 $180 
332 $180 
333 $100 
334 $30 
335 $55 
336 $30 



337 $0 
338 $0 
339 $6,100 
340 $5,300 
341 $0 
342 $0 
343 $70 
344 $22 
345 $60 
346 $0 
347 $0 
348 $250 
349 $60 
350 $10 
351 $0 
352 $0 
353 $30 
354 $40 
355 $70 
356 $125 
357 $0 
358 $0 
359 $0 
360 $20 
361 $0 
362 $5 
363 $15 
364 $0 
365 $0 
366 $0 
367 $15 
368 $7 
369 $20 
370 $15 
371 $40 
372 $0 
373 $10 
374 $0 
375 $155 
376 $20 
377 $62 
378 $60 
379 $16 
380 $52 
381 $0 
382 $10 
383 $0 
384 $0 
385 $5 
386 $10 
387 $10 
388 $16 
389 $48 
390 $22 
391 $740 
392 $0 
393 $0 
394 $260 

395 $420 
396 $750 
397 $900 
398 $1,600 
399 $900 
400 $525 
401 $0 
402 $0 
403 $0 
404 $1,500 
405 $0 
406 $0 
407 $0 
408 $0 
409 $0 
410 $10 
411 $22 
412 $0 
413 $20 
414 $2 
415 $0 
416 $10 
417 $5 
418 $10 
419 $220 
420 $32 
421 $260 
422 $5 
423 $5 
424 $56 
425 $45 
426 $20 
427 $105 
428 $10 
429 $20 
430 $22 
431 $0 
432 $115 
433 $90 
434 $92 
435 $50 
436 $15 
437 $0 
438 $520 
439 $0 
440 $450 
441 $156 
442 $0 
443 $20 
444 $20 
445 $100 
446 $110 
447 $0 
448 $0 
449 $0 
450 $180 
451 $0 
452 $52 

453 $16 
454 $170 
455 $70 
456 $65 
457 $0 
458 $0 
459 $0 
460 $0 
461 $0 
462 $26 
463 $40 
464 $5 
465 $5 
466 $9 
467 $7 
468 $20 
469 $40 
470 $18 
471 $10 
472 $40 
473 $28 
474 $10 
475 $0 
476 $0 
477 $700 
478 $2,400 
479 $2,200 
480 $2,300 
481 $2,600 
482 $0 
483 $800 
484 $0 
485 $450 
486 $130 
487 $16 
488 $10 
489 $10 
490 $10 
491 $14 
492 $21 
493 $15 
494 $20 
495 $20 
496 $4 
497 $22 
498 $38 
499 $20 
500 $30 
501 $20 
502 $32 
503 $10 
504 $20 
505 $0 
506 $40 
507 $20 
508 $24 
509 $28 
510 $0 

511 $26 
512 $50 
513 $52 
514 $58 
515 $10 
516 $40 
517 $10 
518 $24 
519 $30 
520 $34 
521 $0 
522 $0 
523 $200 
524 $0 
525 $325 
526 $260 
527 $25 
528 $0 
529 $80 
530 $0 
531 $0 
532 $50 
533 $0 
534 $105 
535 $10 
536 $8 
537 $80 
538 $0 
539 $0 
540 $150 
541 $10 
542 $0 
543 $0 
544 $0 
545 $20 
546 $42 
547 $100 
548 $90 
549 $0 
550 $0 
551 $0 
552 $0 
553 $0 
554 $32 
555 $40 
556 $25 
557 $0 
558 $10 
559 $22 
560 $10 
561 $0 
562 $4 
563 $25 
564 $10 
565 $20 
566 $0 
567 $0 
568 $10 

569 $10 
570 $0 
571 $150 
572 $200 
573 $0 
574 $250 
575 $0 
576 $0 
577 $2,400 
578 $0 
579 $300 
580 $2,500 
581 $0 
582 $0 
583 $0 
584 $500 
585 $400 
586 $0 
587 $0 
588 $0 
589 $0 
590 $0 
591 $50 
592 $0 
593 $490 
594 $46 
595 $0 
596 $0 
597 $4 
598 $0 
599 $13 
600 $10 
601 $5 
602 $24 
603 $0 
604 $0 
605 $175 
606 $0 
607 $0 
608 $0 
609 $0 
610 $0 
611 $0 
612 $30 
613 $0 
614 $125 
615 $100 
616 $0 
617 $0 
618 $0 
619 $0 
620 $0 
621 $0 
622 $0 
623 $145 
624 $0 
625 $0 
626 $110 

627 $0 
628 $10 
629 $22 
630 $5 
631 $10 
632 $20 
633 $19 
634 $100 
635 $10 
636 $0 
637 $0 
638 $30 
639 $30 
640 $0 
641 $1 
642 $240 
643 $20 
644 $25 
645 $38 
646 $0 
647 $42 
648 $10 
649 $25 
650 $10 
651 $1,100 
652 $0 
653 $830 
654 $500 
655 $0 
656 $0 
657 $0 
658 $20 
659 $20 
660 $0 
661 $1,250 
662 $1,200 
663 $0 
664 $0 
665 $0 
666 $200 
667 $0 
668 $300 
669 $50 
670 $170 
671 $150 
672 $10 
673 $20 
674 $6 
675 $10 
676 $10 
677 $18 
678 $60 
679 $22 
680 $24 
681 $16 
682 $80 
683 $20 
684 $0 



685 $650 
686 $80 
687 $0 
688 $0 
689 $40 
690 $0 
691 $0 
692 $0 
693 $0 
694 $0 
695 $0 
696 $20 
697 $30 
698 $0 
699 $0 
700 $20 
701 $0 
702 $0 
703 $0 

704 $0 
705 $0 
706 $20 
707 $25 
708 $0 
709 $0 
710 $0 
711 $40 
801 $6 
802 $5 
803 $13 
804 $12 
805 $2 
806 $0 
807 $0 
808 $1 
809 $10 
810 $1 
811 $15 

812 $35 
813 $9 
814 $0 
815 $2 
816 $0 
817 $11 
818 $12 
819 $15 
820 $2 
821 $5 
822 $6 
823 $2 
824 $3 
825 $5 
826 $5 
827 $0 
828 $20 
829 $48 
830 $11 

831 $0 
832 $35 
833 $4 
834 $5 
835 $10 
836 $0 
837 $10 
838 $0 
839 $6 
840 $60 
841 $75 
842 $10 
843 $1 
844 $81 
845 $5 
846 $11 
847 $0 
848 $12 
849 $8 

850 $8 
851 $16 
852 $10 
853 $21 
854 $9 
855 $10 
856 $0 
857 $16 
858 $25 
859 $12 
860 $20 
861 $5 
862 $1 
863 $0 
864 $2 
865 $16 
866 $5 
867 $1 
868 $1 

869 $1 
870 $2 
871 $5 
872 $4 
873 $4 
874 $10 
875 $3 
876 $0 
877 $5 
878 $0 
879 $5 
880 $0 
881 $20 
882 $0 
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UPCOMING  EVENTS 

13 to 15 May  NZAHAA National Shoot, Nelson  

28 May  Ruahine Branch Auction, Feilding 

29 May  Carvell’s Auction, Auckland 

25 June  SSANZ Gun Show, Whangarei 

3 July   Auckland Branch Gun Show  

16 July   Gun Show, Christchurch 

30 & 31 July  Wellington Branch Auction, Wellington 

20 & 21 August Tauranga Gun Show 

4 September  Collector Grade Arms NZ Ltd Auction, Auckland 

24 September  HYGM & Auction hosted by Canterbury Branch, Christchurch 

NOTHING CHANGES or does it?                                                                                                  
I have just been reading some of the very first Gazettes from the late 1980s, that I won at the Taranaki auction.  Back 
then the association had about 900 members, Presidents complained about the fact that the same few people filled 
all the committee jobs, and another set of “same few people” seemed to write all the Gazette articles. Many of the 
“same few people” are still serving today at Branch and National level over 20 years later. While their dedication is 
highly commendable, it would be nice to see more new blood introduced rather than just rolling over last year’s 
committee as so often happens at club AGMs. However to all those new committee members who have answered 
the call to serve, good on ya mate. 
  
Back then some members put forward the view that the Association should only admit collectors of antiques.  
Fortunately we have moved on and added “historical” to our name, after all today’s modern is tomorrows history 
and what is new today very soon will be an antique.  I suspect too if the antique only brigade had had their way our 
membership would now be very small indeed. After all many collectors start with 20th century firearms and militaria, 
and then progress backwards in time.  If an organisation is to survive it has to look forward and move with the times 
even if its prime interest lies in the past. 



MYSTERY OBJECT 

My thanks to Bill Lowry for submitting this month’s mystery object, below right. What is it? Send your 

answer to oilyrag@xtra.co.nz 

Darren Hills gave the correct answer for last month, below left, a combination tool for the Snider Enfield 

manufactured in Nepal.  

   

BUY SELL OR SWAP (Free advertising for NZAHAA members for 2 months) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*WANTED: 10 bore belted bullet mould or 

10 bore belted ball. 

John Carter: 

johncarter@onthenet.com.au  

 

*FOR SALE. 
.5x "8 ROUND ENBLOC CLIPS" FOR THE M1 30.06 GARAND 
RIFLE.  
NEAR NEW...USED ONCE, MARKED "L & H" over "78", 
 IMPORTED FROM USA.  
$40 plus $4.50 Parcel post Tracked Urban. Rural extra. 
email  THIRTY.O.SIX.GARAND@gmail.com   
"PRAON".....see my Trademe listings. 
 

 

*WANTED I am sourcing props on the film Tintin for Weta Digital here in Wellington. 
One of the props I am trying to find is a late 1940s era marine signal/flare gun.  
As the Tintin movie is animated, the process of using props in the film is fairly simple. First we hire the item, 
then photograph it in our studio from many angles. These photographs are then given to the animators who 
create an animated version of the object. The prop is then given back to its owner. 
I wondered if there was anyone in the association who would be interested in hiring out their flare gun for a 
short time? A fee could be negotiated of course and we would be open to the idea of the owner supervising 
the photo shoot if they wished. I understand how valuable and rare a signal gun of this kind would be. 
If there was a suitable flare gun in your collection or you knew of anyone else who you think may be interested 
in this, I would really appreciate hearing from them. 
I look forward to hearing from you, 
Many thanks, Nicole 

Nicole Spackman  VFX Props Buyer TINTIN 

Weta Digital, Record Press, 127 Wexford Street, Miramar, Wellington 
nspackman@wetafx.co.nz 
+64 27 637 5476  cell   
+64 4 909 6188 dd      +64 380 9263  fax 

 

 

 

WANTED: Barrel for a Mod 92, 32-20 

Contact: Stan Bowen 07 871 7783   

mailto:oilyrag@xtra.co.nz
mailto:johncarter@onthenet.com.au
mailto:THIRTY.O.SIX.GARAND@gmail.com
mailto:nspackman@wetafx.co.nz


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ADVERTISE 

YOUR EVENTS 

HERE 
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New Zealand Antique and Historical Arms Association 

Nelson Branch Inc…. 

NZAHAA  National Shoot 

Golden Downs Range – Nelson Pistol Club 

May 13/14/15 

Nelson Branch can confirm that the Shoot is definitely on!!! 

The shoot will be run to the “Suggested” format published in the 

Gazette March 2010 – Plus a demonstration event promoted by 

Nelson Branch – Matchlock; Offhand @ 50 meters. 

Friday will be available for set up and practice – competition 

will be spread over Saturday and Sunday morning. 

Note that the Range is about 50Km South of Nelson 

Limited „basic‟ dormitory-style accommodation is available on 

range; Camping/Caravans OK: showers, toilets and kitchen all on 

site. All very much „BYO- Self Cater‟. 

Motels available in Brightwater and Richmond;  Motorcamps in 

Tapawera and Richmond. 

Entry Forms will be emailed in Word Format to Branch Reps soon: 

Enquiries to: Nigel Johnson; 035476263 evenings / 021 1429201 / or 

email: nigelpamtim@callsouth.net.nz 

 

 

GUN SHOW 

Saturday July 16 2011 
9am-5pm 

(Set up from 3pm Friday 15) 
Club Stand 

Riccarton Park Function Centre 
Riccarton Raceway 

Christchurch 

PUBLIC ADMISSION $10.00 
Children 12 & under with adult free 

 
Special Features 

A display of the Press photos from 1914 
showing the First World War effort in NZ 

Items of historical significance from the ChCh RSA 
collection 

Sales Tables, Club Information, 

Collectors Displays, Free Valuations 

Firearms, Antiques, Medals, Badges, Uniforms, 
Collectables, Swords, Bayonets, Scale Models, Books, 

Military Vehicles & Re-enactments, Hunting & 
Fishing 

Free Air Rifle Shooting 

Presented by Mainland Arms & Militaria Shows Ltd  

For information Phone: 0274 35 1940  

Email: graeme.woodend@xtra.co.nz 

Website: http://www.gunshows.co.nz/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NORTHLAND BRANCH 
SPORTING SHOOTERS ASSOCIATION OF NEW ZEALAND 

 
PRESENT THE ELEVENTH ANNUAL 

 

WHANGAREI 
HUNTING, SHOOTING & FISHING SHOW 

& SALE 
 

AT THE EXHIBITION HALL, FORUM NORTH 
RUST AVENUE 
WHANGAREI 

 

SATURDAY 25 JUNE 2011 
10-00 AM TO 4-00 PM 

ADMISSION ADULTS $2.50 
CHILDREN UNDER12 WITH ADULTS FREE 

 

FIREARMS, AMMUNITION, FISHING TACKLE, ACCESSORIES, EQUIPMENT, AND 

RELATED ANTIQUES AND COLLECTABLES DISPLAYED AND FOR SALE 
 

DISPLAYS BY LOCAL CLUBS 

REFRESHMENTS 
 

FOR FURTHER DETAILS OR TABLE INFORMATION PHONE 
Alan 09 436 0181 OR Phil 09 430 6588 

a.j.webster@xtra.co.nz  or  oilyrag@xtra.co.nz 

SSANZ PROMOTING FIREARMS SAFETY AND AWARENESS IN THE COMMUNITY  
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PHOTOGRAPHY TIPS (supplied by Grant Soich) 

 
 Powerhouse Museum Photography Manager Geoff Friend offers tips+tricks on how to photograph heritage 

collections. Geoff has worked at the Powerhouse Museum for 26 years and in that time has built a photographic 

studio that would make any organisation envious. But in this article he offers suggestions on how to make-do with 

limited resources. It can also be downloaded from Sector Resources on the CAN website. 

www.collectionsaustralia.net.au/sector_info_item/180   

“Necessity is the mother of all invention” – Thorstein Veblen  

Camera  

Ideally images should be taken with a digital SLR as they have better noise processing; which means the pixels do not 

appear rough when shooting in low light conditions. The digital SLR should have a full-frame sensor. A non-full-frame 

sensor has a multiplying effect so a 35mm wide-angle lens becomes a 52mm lens. (Geoff uses a Canon 1DS Mk3 and 

Canon 5D) If the budget only allows for a compact camera, it should have at least 10 megapixels to ensure high 

resolution images. These cameras are good for photographing events and exhibitions for the organisation. (Geoff 

uses a Canon G10) Most digital cameras have video capture which is great for the web. Use a low ISO (film speed) 

such as ISO 100 to achieve the finest resolution. 

 

 Lighting  

 The Powerhouse Museum uses professional electronic studio flash equipment – Broncolour floor packs with 

separate flash heads. The team uses a 1m x 1m softbox with a diffusion screen placed 50cm from the flash head to 

create a soft yet directional light source.  

When using lighting equipment, avoid bare heads pointing at the object. Pulling the light source back from the object 

reduces the intensity of the light so that the detail is not burnt out. Angle the light so that it picks up the texture and 

pattern on the object if desired. When photographing two-dimensional objects, make sure the light source is even. 

For example, place two lights on either side of the item at 45 degrees. Make sure the plane of the camera lens is 

perfectly parallel with the object. If an artwork is behind glass, it is preferable to remove it from the frame. If it is too 

difficult, then cut a small hole in a piece of black velvet and shoot through the hole. If the organisation cannot afford 

sophisticated lighting equipment, then it is a good idea to use natural light with the camera on a tripod. In this case a 

cable release cord or self-timer function on the camera should be used so there is no camera shake causing blurry 

photos. Avoid using the tripod’s centre column extension because it is unstable. Please email Geoff Friend at the 

Powerhouse Museum for any technical questions. 

LETTER TO THE EDITOR 

Dear Phil, 

Three Cheers for the new-look Gazette (printed version Ed.).  The test for which is the interest shown by various 

visitors who formerly put it back on the table as being “heavy going”! This last issue is full of interest and energy, and 

the layout too is an invitation to turn the page! Bound to spur on the active interest of prospective members. 

Congratulations to the Editor and team! 

Sincerely, John and Pam Ward 
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